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Ash Wednesday & Lenten Season 
 

March 1st is Ash Wednesday.  Ash Wednesday traditionally is beginning of the 
Lenten Season.  The Lenten Season is a period of time set aside for reflection.  
Reflection on who we are (sinners), whose we arenôt (satanôs), and Whose we 
are (Jesusô).  This is a penitential season to remember why  Jesus had to die.  He 
died because of the sins of the world (1 John 2:2).  Jesus died because of YOUR 
sin (1 Peter 2:24).  Jesus died because He loves YOU and wanted you to be His, 
now and for eternity, otherwise you would die for an eternity (Romans  6:23). 
 
Here is a brief history of the Lenten Season.  Its purpose, as stated above, has 

always been the same: self-examination and penitence, demonstrated by self-denial, in preparation for 
Easter. Early church father Irenaus of Lyons (c.130-c.200) wrote of such a season in the earliest days of 
the church, but back then it lasted only two or three days  (Maundy Thursday, Good Friday and Holy 
Saturday), not the 40 day observed of today.  In 325, the Council of Nicea discussed a 40-day Lenten 
season of fasting, it's unclear whether its original intent was just for new Christians preparing for      
Baptism, but it soon encompassed the whole Church.  The 40 days was to reflect and remember the 40 
days and 40 nights Jesus fasted in the wilderness as recorded in the 4th chapter of Matthew.   
 
 Gregory the Great (c.540-604) started the observance of Lent on a Wednesday, now called Ash 
Wednesday, to secure the exact number of 40 days in Lentðnot counting Sundays, which were feast 
days (Anniversary of Easter Sunday). He is credited for the name of ñAsh Wednesdayò as Christians 
came to the church for forgiveness, Gregory marked their foreheads with ashes reminding them of the 
biblical symbol of repentance (sackcloth and ashes) and mortality: "You are dust, and to dust you will 
return" (Gen 3:19).  Thus the use of Ashes today.  Job answered the Lord, ñ6 therefore I despise myself, 
and repent in dust and ashes.òò (Job 42:6, ESV)   (2 Samuel 13:19; Esther 4:1-3; and Jeremiah 6:26.) 
Ashes are a sign of humility, sorrow, and worthlessness.  We use ashes to remind us of our          
unworthiness without Christ.  
 
 This Lenten Season we will be using the ñJesus Crossò as shown above as the focus of this       
season.  Each part of this cross has a special meaning.  Not only will we reflect upon our sinfulness but 
also on the grace and mercy of our Lord delivering us from death when He died on the Cross of         
Calvary.  St. Paul wrote, ñ18 For the word of the cross is folly to those who are perishing, but to us who 
are being saved it is the power of God.ò (1 Corinthians 1:18, ESV)  Because of your faith the Cross is   
beautiful.  Because of the Cross we know we have life.  Because of the Cross we know our sins are paid 
for in full.  But, there is a world out there living in darkness, have no hope, despise the Cross, and will 
die in their sins.  The ñJesus Crossò is a good tool of witnessing the love of Christ.  
 
 Each family will receive a ñJesus Crossò on an earth of blue.  A magnet will be on the back so 
you can display it on your refrigerator, microwave, or wherever.  When the opportunity arises you can 
use it to witness to the love of Jesus.  Through this season, each Lenten Worship, you will be taught 
what each part of this cross means so you can share it with others.  We are blessed!  ñWe,ò being Godôs 
children.  We are blessed because we know our sins are paid in full.  We want the world to know Jesus 
loves them too and that they can have the same hope and peace we have.  Have a blessed season as you 
walk toward the celebration and victory of Easter. 
 

        Your brother in Christ,  
                 Pastor 

 

  



MARCH 2017 Mission of the Month 

   The March Mission of the Month is Food for the Poor.  Sunday, March 26,    
Pastor James Stoltenberg will be leading both services and sharing information about the mission 
of Food for the Poor during the Adult Bible Class Sunday morning.  Please plan on being there to 
hear about how Food for the Poor ñsaves lives, transforms communities, and renews hopeò. 
 

For more information before then, visit their website at http://www.foodforthepoor.org. 
 

--Kathy Kirchoefer, Community Concerns Chair 

   Januaryôs Mission of the Month was a ñsouperò success.  205 cans of soup 

(265 pounds worth!) and $74 were collected for the Interfaith Assistance Ministry.  Much 
thanks to Steve Kirchoefer for hauling it over to the donation center at IAM. 

ñThe King will reply, óI tell you the truth, whatever you did for one of the least 
of these brothers of mine, you did for me.ò Matthew 25:40 (NIV) 

http://www.foodforthepoor.org


 

Mt. Pisgahôs #1 Mission Field 
By Wendy White 

 

If you are wondering how things are going in Mt. Pisgahôs #1 mission field, you will be pleased to hear, 
things are awesome!   
 

God has brought the mission field into our church five days a week through the Mt. Pisgah  Preschool    
program.  This truly is an important mission because there are great needs in the families of the  preschool 
students.  To see those needs you simply build relationships of trust with teachers, parents, and children 
then take time to listen to members of the staff, parents, and their precious children. It is easy to see who is 
having a good day and who needs an extra hug of encouragement.   
 

The school in itself could be a full-time ministry for a pastor.  Each day the school touches the lives of 75 
children and is a vital necessity for working parents.  If you include the childrenôs families, we reach at 
least 225 people each day plus extended families such as siblings, grandparents, and relatives plus the    
families of the 20 staff members.   
 

Many children in the school come from families where mom and dad are not married or living                  
together.  There are teen moms, grand-moms (grandmothers rearing their grandchildren), foster moms, and 
lots of single moms.  There is a family where the child is living with her godmother because her single 
mom is deployed to the Middle East.  Two staff members currently have parents or grandparents who are 
terminally ill.  All of these families need special human care and ministry.  They need to feel the love of 
Jesus from us at Mt. Pisgah.   
 

Before enrolling a child, Katherine Montgomery, the school director, takes each parent on a school tour and 
makes the point, this is a Christian School.  Every parent knows Mt. Pisgahôs preschool is a place of love 
and learning about God.  Bulletin boards in the hallway are covered in special Bible verses and childrenôs 
artwork.  Parents hear from their children about the love of God through Jesus Christ which our school staff 
teaches their children each day.  Every classroom has Bibles and Bible story books which the teachers use 
on a regular basis.  Every Wednesday morning at 9:30 AM Pastor Phil McLain has a chapel message with 
all the children, and even the babies attend.  It is pure joy to see the little children who cannot even speak, 
jumping up and down as we sing ñIôve got the Joy, Joy, Joy, Joy, Down in My Heart.ò 
 

Recently, I walked in one classroom unexpectedly as Mrs. Lindsay Middleton was teaching her children 
from the Bible about being kind and loving others.  You may recall Lindsey has been a member of our 
church from childhood. She  attended Mt. Pisgah every week with her faithful grandmother, Mrs. Loraine 
Franks.  If you closed your eyes and  listened that day in  Lindsayôs classroom, you would think you were 
listening to Lorain teaching Sunday School.  What a  wonderful legacy to inherit from your grandmother.   
 

If you would like to feel the 
ñJoy, Joy, Joy, Joy Down in 
Your Heartò, come visit any 
Wednesday during chapel.  
You will be amazed and 
impressed with the quality 
of the messages the children 
hear from Pastor McLain 
and the depth of their under-
standing that Jesus loves 
them.  What better mission 
could we have than to teach 
little people about the love 
of God through Jesus 
Christ? 



 

 

 
 

It was time to leave Haiti.  We arrived at Port-au-Prince International Airport at 10 AM     

Tuesday for a 1 PM flight to Miami.  We boarded the planeé and sat for more than an hour with 

no air conditioning.  The atmosphere in the plane was getting hot as were the passengers who 

waited, each passenger calculating how much longer they could wait without missing their       

connecting flights in Miami.  Due to the heat in the cabin, the pilot had to unload the passengers 

while explaining one of the jet engines would not start due to a problem with air flow. 
 

 So we were told to wait in the airport terminal, while the plane was being ñfixedò.        

Promises to reboard in an hour didnôt materialize and were often repeated.  The trucks brought in 

to ñfixò the problem didnôt fix it.  When the announcement to go to the baggage area and collect 

our checked  luggage was made, we knew something was up.  People were getting more upset: 

Americans were angry, Haitians were afraid to fly in a plane that was broken.  Three hotels were 

needed to overnight all the passengers. We arrived at our hotel at 9:30 PM and were told a meal 

would be provided in the Bar. After visiting our rooms, we went to the Bar expecting a meal. 

When you sit in terminal for hours and hours, you begin to make friends with those around you.  

Wendy and I had been talking to a Haitian woman, Rose, who was returning to the U.S.  She had 

four children.  She was visiting in Haiti trying to make arrangements to bring her recently          

deceased brotherôs four children to live with her in the states. Rose sat with us around a table.  The 

bar room was filling up and folks all from the same flight were entering making friendly conversa-

tion as they looked for seats.  Everyone was  waiting for the promised meal to be served.  The      

bi-lingual Haitians from the USA were helping the Americans communicate with the serving staff.  

One Haitian man, who spoke no English, understood Wendyôs phone charger broke and her bat-

tery was dead.  He used the same charger and was kind enough to offer it to Wendy to use for the 

night.  A nice young man named Linel joined our  conversation.  Linel has several children and 

lives and works in Orlando. He asked if we were in Haiti on business or mission work, and we 

asked him to join us. (Rose and Linel spoke English, thatôs how we learned their stories. Rose was 

a Christian).   
 

Linel wanted to know what we did on mission trips and the conversation turned to faith.  I 

asked Linel if he attended church and he replied that heôd gotten away from church.  I asked if he 

read his Bible, and again, he said he had gotten away from reading his Bible.  He said he was     

working two jobs and caring for his family- there was no time.  Then he asked us to pray for him.  

He wanted to come back to Jesus.  So there we were: two Americans, two Haitians sitting in a 

crowded bar, holding hands, praying for Linel to come back to Christ with crowded tables of    

people around us, all of whom were listening to our prayers. 
 

IF the plane had taken off on time, we would have made our connection and been in our 

homes by then. I know one reason the Bible tells us to be thankful in all things and to trust the 

Lord in all things. I never expected to be thankful for a broken plane and a 35 hour delay but I am, 

and I gained two more Haitian friends to hold in prayer. 

  

Mikki 

 

Godôs Timing 
By Mikki Reinicker 



 

 

 

Laotchikit, Hinche, Haiti, February 4th 2017 

 

Reverend Pastor Phil McLain, 

Brothers and Sisters at Mt Pisgah Lutheran Church, 

 

We cannot find the exact words today to express our gratitude and thankfulness for all your bless-

ings; for all you do for us in Haiti. We receive all for you: your love, your time, your generosity 

and your money. 

You bless us by different activities and ways in this life. Without your help, where would we be? 

Without your help where would be our children? 

Without your help we would not have more than 500 children in school, they would be home. 

Without God and you our girls who have just 13 and 14 years old would be in sexual activities and 

would have children as they usually did in the past. 

My Pastor, 

My brothers and sisters, 

You change Laotchikit, you are changing Central Plateau, and you are changing Haiti. You are     

planting in Haiti and we start to see the fruit. 

We thank you for the church, the school, the clinic, the sewing machines, formation, goat project, 

Laotchikit business, seminarian project, orphanage project that you support in Laotchikit.  

I would like to let you know one thing: After God, you are all for us. We do not have other persons 

thinking about us or giving us something else. You are all for us after God! 

 

Brothers and Sisters,  

You make the difference in Haiti. 

You are always with us. You never leave us alone. Thank you for your generosity. We really            

understand and appreciate your help. Thank you in capital letters. 

 

Again thank you for your past and continuing blessings. 

In Christ, 

 

Pastor Walta CLERCIUS 

First Evangelical Lutheran Church of Laotchikit, Haiti 

 

THANK YOU FROM PASTOR WALTA 



 

SCHOLARSHIPS FOR THE CLASS OF 2017 
 

MPLC HAITI MISSION TEAM 

The Haiti Mission team is looking for scholarships for students in the Sixth Grade class who will 
graduate from the Lutheran School in Laotchikit in June 2017.  Each of these teens is a serious       
student, hard-working, earning good grades, who want to grow up and become professionals. But their 
future is bleak if they cannot continue to go to school. 
 
Last year at the Sixth Grade graduation, Pastor Walta tells us the girls cried because many knew they 
would not be able to continue to go to school.  Michele Maloney asked a very astute question during 
the presentation on Haiti.  She asked, ñWhat do the children do after they finish sixth grade?ò  
Michele is in fourth grade so this was a personal question for her.  My reply was they do not go to 
school.  But a more accurate answer is they go to work around the home babysitting or working in the 
garden or worse they have nothing to do.  There are no paid jobs in the area for kids so their options 
are very limited.   
 
While visiting Laotchikit recently we saw four teen girls walking along the road early one morning.  
Pastor Walta explained the girls were graduates from the Lutheran elementary school in Laotchikit.  
The elementary school stops after sixth grade.  These girls were walking to their high school to attend 
7th grade classes.  Their walk was two hours one way along a rough gravel road.  Each morning they 
start at 6 AM to be at school by 8 AM.  They looked beautiful in their school uniforms, a requirement 
for attending school in Haiti.  They always walk together in a group for safety reasons.  These girls 
walk a total of four hours per day, just to attend school.  They are fortunate to attend school because 
they have a parent who can afford to pay for their continued education.  Some of the girls have a 
scholarship paid by a friend or relative.  Pastor Walta pays for one of the girls to attend high school 
from his personal finances. 
 
We have asked Pastor Walta to identify the 
names of the sixth grade students who are 
hard-working, earn good grades, and who do 
NOT have money to go to school in Hinche 
to 7th Grade.  The cost to educate a child in 
high school is $120 per year.  This includes 
their tuition, books, school supplies, and uni-
form.  We are looking for scholarships for 
these students. 
 
In return for a scholarship, each student will 
write a letter to their sponsor about their   
future goals and their new school.  Each   
student will send their sponsor their report 
cards containing their grades four times per 
year.  Each sponsor will know the studentôs 
name and we ask you to pray for your student on a regular basis.  Pray they continue to do well in 
school.  Pray for their protection and good health.  Pray they will  continue to grow in their faith. 
 
Pastor Walta and his wife Dafne are continuously encouraging the children in Laotchikit to work hard 
and stay in school.  This scholarship program is very personal for Dafne because she received scholar-
ships when she was young to attend school. Dafne is now completing her doctorate degree in Linguis-
tics/Didactic at the University Laval in Quebec, Canada.  When she finishes her degree she will come 
back to Haiti to help her husband in this mission in Laotchikit. She will also continue to teach at the 
University of Haiti. For Dafne this is very exciting because she sees the great potential for the future 
of these students if they continue their education. 



Help Us Pack for Haiti 
Members of the Haiti Mission Team will be traveling  

to Laotchikit, Haiti in the end of  
April 2017 

 

Will you help us pack? 
 

Here is a list of items needed: 
 

¶ Big, old suit cases 

¶ Used Menõs dress ties 

¶ Toothbrushes & toothpaste  

     with screw on lid 
 

¶ New girlõs underwear 

¶ Metal spoons & plastic cereal bowls 

¶ Used soccer or football cleats of any size 

Thank you from the Haiti Mission Team! 



Dear friends in Christ at Mt. Pisgah LC, 
 

Many thanks for your prayers and support of our family's 
missionary service in the Dominican Republic! We are 
blessed to have you as part of the Lordôs mission in the DR 
and would like to express our gratitude for your recent      
donation to His work here.  
 

We are looking forward to another action-packed year with            
construction (including the seminary we are excited to open 
later this year), sustainability, and outreach projects, and 
most importantly, sharing the Good News of our Risen 
Lord.  
 

Thank you for being a part of the foreign mission field and 
we encourage you to continue serving your neighbors with 
the love and Good News of Christ as well. 
 

- Bill, Nicole, Kiersten, & Karissa Lohmeyer 

LCMS Missionaries Sponsored by Mt. Pisgah Lutheran Church 


